
 

 

 

City Hall        October 19, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, October 19, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie and Toby McCullough. 
James Meyer was absent. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Morgan Hansen, Kelli Kenney, Sherry Thederahn, Casey Graves, 
Jason Connell and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the October 5, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by Toby 
McCullough and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $1,024.98 EFTPS-FICA   $2,575.64 
 EMPower Retirement        135.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       486.54 
 KP & F       1,041.38 KPERS      1,139.95 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,464.16 Tracey Taylor        846.98 
 Lisa Stum      1,136.85 Michael Kirk     1,218.82 
 Randall Anderson        919.01 Douglas Schreiner         55.65 
 Trent Stanley      1,201.91 Jacob Akin        160.85 
 Jason Connell      1,134.48 Kerry Dick        562.67 
 Tina Dick         444.64 BG Consultants     1,090.00 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.  10,114.85 Brandon Bergstresser       967.00 
 Casey’s General Store        557.39 CCE Service Inc.       430.38 
 CenturyLink Business Serv       549.84 Continental Research Corp      419.81 
 Core & Main          980.40 D & D Security          24.95 
 Environmental Laboratories Inc       117.00 AT & T Mobility        448.12 
 Evergy       2,136.30 Gray’s Auto Repair       242.82 
 Amazon.com         110.29 Haag, Inc.        655.37 
 Century Business Technologies       151.43 Ks. Employment Security Fund        86.18 
 Kratina Excavator     2,000.00 Ks. State Treasurer-Court Fees      695.00 
 Menards         422.56 Office Depot          66.88 
 Miller Motors         275.46 Pace Analytical Services, LLC      300.00 
 Oriental Trading Company, Inc.         56.12 Yahoo           23.99 
 Sam’s Club           74.60 Schulte Supply Inc    9,111.18 
 Universal Chemical LLC        383.55 Wheatland Pest Control       135.00 
 TOTAL     48,483.44 



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $48,483.44 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Morgan Hansen with Rossville Community Development Committee reported on scheduled activities for the 
Christmas Celebration on December 5, 2020 and requested permission to shut down street along Andrick Park 
from 4 to 8pm and hold tree lighting ceremony. Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve tree lighting in Andrick 
Park and to shut down street during event was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Kelli Kenney representing the Rossville High School Booster Club was present to request permission to hold a 
reverse parade for homecoming from 6:30 to 7:30 pm in the 400 block of Main Street. Motion by Trish Heim to 
allow reverse parade was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Mayor reported on mock tornado event scheduled for October 28 and 29th. Police Chief Jason Connell was 
working with organizer to hold activities at Dekat Hall.  
 
Mayor presented information and pictures taken of Thederahn property at 615 Maple Court. Council had 
discussion with Sherry Thederahn regarding completion of fence and sidewalk. Following discussion council 
agreed to extend time to have fence construction completed to December 1, 2020 and extend time to have 
sidewalk installed to July 1, 2021. 
 
Jeffrey Overmyer arrived at 7:24pm. 
 
Dan Glotzbach reported that he had noticed furniture along roads and alleys and “junk” cars and asked about 
sweeping town to notify owners in violation. Following discussion regarding Shawnee County Refuse picking up 
on large item per week and Items behind Millers Motors shop Chief Jason Connell reported that items would be 
addressed. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the Department of Labor had conducted a safety inspection of 
City facilities and only identified a couple of minor items. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that Flint Hills Underground had failed to fill in some holes in town when putting in 
fiber optic lines but have been contacted and should take care of in the next couple weeks. 
 
Council noted that park play area was looking great with three play structure roofs replaced. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell inquired about signs at park play area indicating ages to use equipment.  
 
Chief Connell reported on vehicle stop that resulting in removal of drugs from street and arrest of driver. 
 
Toby McCullough expressed concerns about quality of internet service in Rossville and inquired about any plans 
to get other providers. Trish Heim noted that the council had been in contact with WTC and that she would 
recontact them regarding any new information. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:44pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


